SPECIAL MEETING

January 11, 2024
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Thursday, January 11, 2024 at 5:00 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
             Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Kippley, Skelton; Clerk-Knaus; Foreman-Niemi; 
1. Heavy Equipment Operator Vacancy – Budget documents were distributed and reviewed.  Applications have been received since the first position was filled that have not been reviewed by the screening committee leaving a candidate pool for consideration.    
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY APPROVING THE FILLING OF THE SECOND HEAVY EQUIPMENT OPERATOR VACANCY AND MOVING FORWARD WITH INTERVIEWS AND THE HIRING OF A QUALIFIED CANDIDATE WITH THE SAME SCREENING COMMITTEE AND EDWARD KIPPLEY CHAIRING THE COMMITTEE.  MOTION CARRIED

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO SCHEDULE A SCREENING COMMITTEE MEETING FOR REVIEW OF THE ADDITIONAL APPLICATIONS RECEIVED AND INCLUDING THE APPLICATION OF THE CANDIDATE WHO VOLUNTARILY REMOVED THEIR APPLICATION FROM THE PROCESS BUT THEN REQUESTED TO BE ADDED BACK INTO THE CANDIDATE POOL OF APPLICATIONS.  MOTION CARRIED

2. Local No. 49 International Union of Operating Engineers 2024-2026 Bargaining Agreement – Employees ratified the proposed contract.

IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY APPROVING THE 2024-2026 LOCAL NO. 49 INTERNATIONAL UNION OF OPERATING ENGINEERS JANUARY 1, 2024 THROUGH DECEMBER 31, 2026 BARGAINING AGREEMENT.  MOTION CARRIED
3. Fire Department Quarterly Meetings – Meetings need to take place to finalize the budget and standard operating procedures.  

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO SCHEDULE & POST THE FIRE DEPARTMENT SPECIAL MEETINGS WITH THE BOARD QUARTERLY FOR FEBRUARY 15, 2024, MAY 8, 2024, AUGUST 14, 2024, AND NOVEMBER 13, 2024.  MOTION CARRIED

4.  Facility and Grounds Needs were discussed.  No updates from Wold on the facility study.  Niemi shared the information he gathered from the Fire Marshall on the need for fencing around the propane tanks at the Public Works location.  Refer to NFPA 6.214.1 Statute.  Volunteers are still needed for slide making on January 20th and Laskiainen.  Breadmaking will begin on January 22, 2024.  Niemi confirmed all signs and parking lot needs and preparation will be done.  The Fire Department will get all proceeds from the Pancake Feed on Sunday, February 4, 2024.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA APPROVING THE PURCHASE OF FENCING FROM KELLER FENCE COMPANY IN THE AMOUNT OF $7,119.00 AND MAKE ARRANGEMENTS FOR INSTALLATION.  MOTION CARRIED

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADVERTISE THE PANCAKE FEED AND THE NEED FOR VOLUNTEERS FOR LASKIAINEN IN THE EAST RANGE TIMES.  MOTION CARRIED
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 5:47 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________                 ____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
